# SAN JOAQUIN COUNTY COMMITTEE ON SCHOOL DISTRICT ORGANIZATION VIDEO CONFERENCE / TELECONFERENCE

APRIL 22, 2020 / 5:30 P.M.
PUBLIC HEARING
MINUTES

PRESENT:

Kenneth Vogel, Committee President; Janet Dyk, Committee Vice-

President; Vernon Gebhardt, Committee member; Peter Ottesen, Committee member; Greg Clark, Committee member; James Mousalimas,

Secretary.

OTHERS PRESENT:

Rick Hall, Linden Unified School District; Marlene Flau, Kelly Fry, SJCOE staff;

Janai Stanton, Recorder.

## I. CALL TO ORDER:

President Vogel called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. via Zoom video and teleconference. He led the Pledge of Allegiance and attendance roll call.

#### II. PUBLIC HEARING:

Decreasing the Number of Board of Education Trustees and Creating New Trustee
Areas in the Linden Unified School District: President Vogel opened the public
hearing in order to discuss and receive input from the public relative to the decrease
in the number of Board of Education trustees from seven to five and the subsequent
creation of new trustee areas to accommodate the lesser number of trustees in the
Linden Unified School District.

Superintendent Rick Hall reported the proposal has been a consideration and process for the Linden Unified Board of Education for the past three years and he hopes that the process continues to move forward.

Fifteen additional minutes were provided to allow members of the public to join the teleconference and there were no other comments. The public hearing was closed.

### III. DATES:

• The next San Joaquin County Committee on School District Organization meeting will be held April 29, 2020, 12:00 p.m. via Zoom video and teleconference.

# IV. ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

James A. Mousalimas

Secretary to the County Committee / County Superintendent of Schools